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Council Highlights 

August 11, 2022 Council Meeting 
 

• Council received a delegation from Elgin County Economic Development and Tourism.   A 
presentation on the revamped County Economic Development Program and a promotional 
video for West Elgin was debut.   

• Council received monthly reports from the Building Department and Operations & 
Community Services.  

• Council received a summary of how the Ontario Invests Grant has been spent within the 
Municipality. 

• Council approved the staff recommendation that West Elgin opt into a Master Service 
Agreement with Circular Materials Ontario in order to maintain the current Recycling 
Collection System during the transition to full producer responsibility.  

• Council recommended approval for severance on Gray Line (E60-22) to the Land Division 
Committee of the County of Elgin, subject to the standard Lower-Tier Municipal Conditions. 

• Council recommended approval to enter into a Site Plan Control Agreement with Falkins 
Properties Inc. for 177 Victoria St.  

• Council endorsed the appointment of Christene Scrimgeour, Andrew Wright, Daniel Ross, 
and Dr. Zachary Spicer to sit on the Joint Elgin Compliance Audit Committee for the period 
2022-2026. 

• Council directed Staff to work with the Municipality of Dutton Dunwich to hold a joint 
program for the National Day of Truth and Reconciliation on September 30, 2022. 

• Council approved entering into an agreement with Tenet Services Inc to provide By-law 
Enforcement Services. 

• Council authorized an Agreement for Shared Information Technology Support with other 
local Municipalities to issue a request for proposal for these services. 

• Council approved a Waiver of Fees for the West Elgin Community Health Centre’s 
Children’s Fitness Program. 

 


